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Grant Program City of Hallandale Beach 

Financial Impact 

Statement 

The potential positive financial impact is $3,600. The source of funds is from The 

City of Hallandale Beach. There is no additional financial impact to the District. 

Schools Included Gulfstream Early Learning Center (GELC) 

Managing 

Department 

Early Learning Language Acquisition 

Source of Additional 

Information 

1. Lori Canning Ed.D., Executive Director – Early Learning 

Language Acquisition (ELLA) 

754-321-1953 

Project Description ELLA proposes establishing the City of Hallandale Beach Safety Town program at 

Gulfstream Early Learning Center. The City of Hallandale Beach Safety Town 

project will provide developmentally appropriate, hands-on safety training to 3-5 year 

old children who attend public and private or home child care in the City of 

Hallandale Beach in order to improve safety practices of children and families in the 

areas of personal safety, pedestrian safety, bicycle safety, canal and animal safety, 

fire safety, gun safety, poison/drug safety, railway safety, and more. The site will be 

open for private and home care providers to schedule field trips at no cost.  

Evaluation Plan Skills tests will be provided to visiting students to show changes in knowledge and 

safety skills resulting from visits to the Safety Town.  

Research 

Methodology 

The benefit to the community will be in providing proactive safety training which 

will reduce the number of victims and unintentional injuries and deaths in children 

14 and under. By improving safety practices, emergency response for crimes to 

persons and accidental injuries should be decreased, saving the City resources over 

time.  The public, private and home childcare providers will establish a connection 

and network of resources improving safety and educational outcomes. 

Alignment with 

Strategic Plan 

This grant is aligned to District Strategic Plan Goal 1: High-Quality Instruction 

(Literacy and Early Learning).  

Level of Support 

provided by GAGP 

GAGP staff provided level 3 contract support in negotiating contract language with 

the funder, shepherding the contract through local legal review, developing the 

executive summary for the board agenda, preparing a hard copy of the file for record 

keeping, and tracking the grant through the grants management system. 

 


